
September 18, 2009 
 
California Energy Commission 
Dockets Office, MS-4 
Re: Docket No. #09-IEP-1L 
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 
 
 
Re: 2009 Integrated Energy Policy Report (IEPR) Docket 
Number # 09-IEP-1L: Southern California Edison Company's (SCE’s) Response to the 
Data Request Related to California’s Nuclear Power Plants 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
In response to the CEC’s data request CEC-SCE-SONGS 01 question F.05, SCE 
identified that it was planning to form a Seismic Advisory Board.    As discussed with 
Ms. Barbara Byron at a meeting at the CEC’s offices last week, SCE formed the Board 
and held a meeting on August 19 and 20, 2009.  The Board members are: 
 
 

Member Name Area of Expertise Affiliation Other Considerations 
Lloyd Cluff Seismic Geology & 

Policy 
Pacific Gas & 
Electric 

Director of PG&E 
Geoscience Department and 
responsible for the Diablo 
Canyon Long Term Seismic 
Program.  Involved with 
SONGS licensing in the 
1970’s and 1980’s 

Norman Abrahamson Engineering 
Seismology 

Pacific Gas & 
Electric 

Works in PG&E Geoscience 
Department to support 
Diablo Canyon. Author and 
coordinator of the Next 
Generation Attenuation 
relationships.  Involved in 
the 1995 and 2001 SONGS 
seismic hazard. 

Jan Reitman Geophysics -  
emphasis 
on offshore 

Fugro Involved with the SONGS 
licensing in the 1970’s & 
1980’s and consultant to 
SCE for the 2001 seismic 
hazard. 

Kevin Coppersmith Seismic Geology Consultant Involved in SONGS 2&3 
licensing in the 1980’s and 
the 1995 seismic hazard. 

Ed Idriss Geotechnical 
Earthquake 
Engineering 

Consultant Consultant involved in the 
1970’s and 1980’s in 
SONGS licensing and 
author of an attenuation 
relationship 

Steven Day Geology/Seismology San Diego State Familiar with Southern 
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University California seismicity. 
John Barneich Geotechnical 

Earthquake 
Engineering 

GeoPentech Involved in geotechnical 
work at the SONGS site 
from 1971 through the 
present. Coordinated all of 
Woodward Clyde 
Consultant’s work for the 
licensing of SONGS 2&3 as 
well as the seismic upgrade 
of Unit 1. Involved in the 
1995 and 2001 seismic 
hazard, ISFSI and Unit 1 
decommissioning. 

 
  

SCE appreciates the opportunity to work with the Energy Commission staff.  If you have 
any questions, or need additional information, please contact me at 916-441-2369. 
 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
Manuel Alvarez 
 
 
CC 
 
B.  Byron 
W. A. Matthews 
R. N. Harding 
J. G. Jones 
J. L. Perez 


